

NETAJI SUBHAS OPEN UNIVERSITY

DD-26, Salt Lake, Sector-I, KOLKATA – 700 064

PHONE: (033) 4066 3208, TELEFAX: (033) 4066 3225

e-mail: registrar@wbnsou.ac.in

Website: www.wbnsou.ac.in

Memo No. Reg/0437

Date: 6th October,2020

NOTICE Sub.: Studentship Renewal and TEE

The resolution taken in the matter of renewal of studentship and holding of TEEs of both BDP and PG programmes in the 6th meeting of Centre for Internal Quality Assurance (CIQA), NSOU held on virtual platform, on 2nd October,2020, as has duly been approved by Vice-Chancellor, being empowered by the Executive Council, is being reproduced below, which may pl. be seen by all concerned.

"Agenda:

To consider the examination modalities (including assignment papers) for BDP and PG for the students other than the exit batch who are appearing in the BDP Dec. 2019 & June 2020 and PG TEE June 2020 to clear the backlog candidates and the students whose enrolment validity expires in the current year (Studentship not done - SN/ Renewal not done - RN/ Renewal & Studentship not done-RSN).

Resolution:

It was reported that the Examination Dept. has completed all possible steps to conduct online examination for the BDP Dec. 2019 & June 2020 and PG Term End Examination (TEE) June 2020 during 1-18th October 2020. After threadbare discussions it has been resolved that the university may take next Term-End Examination (TEE) in December 2020 / January 2021, following similar modalities (i.e. on virtual platform) for the students who could not fill up and submit, for various reasons/ grounds, examination forms of the Online (Exit) BDP TEE, Dec, 2019 – June, 2020 and PG TEE, June, 2020 - being conducted during October, 2020. The rationale behind such decision is due to the uncertainty in resuming the Face-to-Face teaching-learning-evaluation process in Higher Educational Institutional Institutions, arising out of the present COVID-19 Pandemic situation.

Hence it may be contemplated that all the students of 1st year, 2nd year and 3rd year for BDP (i.e. those who enrolled in July 2019 & before) and for PG and Second Degree Programmes enrolled in January 2020 & before will be eligible for appearing in the aforesaid proposed TEE from any place of her/his choice, in consonance with the UGC Guidelines Dt. 29/04/2020 read with that of 06/07/2020.

Accordingly, the renewal portal may be activated at the earliest so that the students can renew their studentship online and make them a valid student of the university. The students whose validity of registration (6-years for BDP, Enrolment starts-142xxxxxxx; 5- years for PG, Enrolment starts-152xxxxxx) expired in the current year may also be allowed to revalidate their studentship, as special case, for appearing in the aforesaid TEE as proposed to be scheduled some time in the month of Dec.2020/ January 2021.

All such students as aforesaid, may accordingly be advised to take this opportunity for appearing in the aforesaid TEE after revalidation of their studentship (if necessary)."

All concerned are requested to follow the university website (www.wbnsou.ac.in) regularly for updates.

Registrar, NSOU